PURPLE VALLEY

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE HOLD FEBRUARY MEETING

The February meeting of the Purple Valley Women's Institute met at the home of the president, Mrs. Wm. Cook. There were 10 members present.

Scripture reading was read by Mrs. George McCartney. Roll Call was exchange of Valentines.

A paper "A City on your Doorstep" was given by Mrs. Wm. Crawford. Demonstration using "Tea Bisc" was given by Mrs. Wm. Cook. The members have a quilt on hand and are asking \$10.00 for it.

A contest, given by Mrs. Clifford Gilbert was enjoyed by all. Singing of the Queen brought he meeting to a close.

A delicious lunch was served v hte hostess and assistants.

4-4-4

4-H CLUB MEETING

The second meeting of the Purple Valley 4-H Club was held February 8th at 7:30 p. m. 'n Mrs. L. Burt's home. A disoussion of how one can keep mantally fit was nost interestand informative. It was ressed that physical and ental fitness are equally imnetant requirements of a welleveloped person. The club nembers considered the different ways in which 'time off' can be enent in a meaningful way. Books, music, nature study and handierafts were the four posibilities.

In First Aid the qualifications of a good 'First Aider', the proper treatment of open and

Young Local Men Escape Death

Gary Collins and Eddie Howe missed a date with death on Saturday, February 27, when Collin's car which he was driving hit a parked truck on No. 6 Highway south of Ferndale.

The truck, loaded with 4-foot bolts was left parked on the highway by Norman McLay, 32, Barrow Bay. The top of the car was sheared off on impact as the car hit the truck a glancing blow. Both young men escaped injury by "hitting the deck." The car is a complete loss.

Gary, is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Jimmie Collins of Wiarton and Eddie the son of Mr. and Mrs. Dave Howe, also of Wiarton.

Over the years, this has been the third time these two families have been involved in the same accident.

minor wounds and fractures were taught. The meeting closed with the singing of 'O Canada'.

Weekend visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Burt and family were Miss Pat Burke and Miss Orien Reburn of Toronto.

Mrs. Percy Howe returned home Saturday after spending some time with Mr. and Mrs. Carman Caudle at Lion's Head.

Mr Harve Hepburn is a patlent in the Owen Sound General and Marine Hospital.

Miss Phyllis McCartney spent he week-end with Norma and farlene Urbshott

Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Collins and family visited Mr. and Mrs. J. Collins in Wiarton Sunday evening

A number of ladies attended a quilting bee at Mrs. C. H. Gilberts on Tuesday.

Mrs. Colin Campbell Dies In 68th Year

Mrs. Colin Campbell passed away Saturday, February 6, in the Dr. MacKinnon Phillips Hospital, Owen Sound, in her 68th year. Mrs. Campbell was Mary Hewton, daughter of the late Wm. T. Hewton and Angeline Waugh. She was born at Hopeness.

Surviving besides her husband is one son, Raymond of Wiarton and a daughter, Doris, Mrs. Herman Urbshott of Wiarton. Predeceased by one son Maxwell and 2 daughters Pearl and Marian. Other survivers are 3 brothers, Herbert, Arnott and Albert of Lion's Head, and 3 sisters, Lily, Mrs. Jack Hilditch, Wiarton; Eunice, Mrs. Gordon White, Vera, Mrs. Emeray Meneray of Lion's Head.

Mrs. Campbell was a member of the United Church .

The Funeral Service for the late Mrs. Campbell was held from the Centreville United Church on Monday, February 8th at 3:30 o'clock. The service was conducted by Rev. Renner of Wiarton, assisted by Rev. Plant o fLion's Head. A Hymn was sung by Mrs. Plant, "Hold Thou My Hand", and the congregation sang "Abide with Me".

Pall bearers were nephews of the deceased, Duncan Hewton, Ivan White, Norman Meneray Alvin Campbell, Irvin Sutter and Earl Slocum.

Temporary entombment Eastnor Cemetery Mortuary.

Mr. Harry Pruder Passes In Hospital

The death of Mr. Harry Pruder occurred at the Bruce Peninsula and District Memorial Hospital, Wiarton, February 2nd, 1965.

The late Mr. Pruder, eldest son of Capt. David and Mrs. Pruder, Colpoy's Bay, born in that vicinity in 1893, lived there until the 1st World War when he joined the armed forces, 160th battalion.

Upon returning in 1919 he purchased the farm on which he lived until his death, Lot 22, Con. 14, Township of Albemarle. He was a very active citizen, served several years as councillor and 1 year as Reeve. In politics he was a staunch conservative, a member of the Purple Valley United Church which he attended till seven years ago when ill health did not permit, as he suffered a stroke.

In 1932 he married the former Mabel Janetta Woods of Mar, who with one daughter Marion, and four grandchildren, Douglas, Brenda, Dennis and Bonnie survive him; two sisters, Mamie, Mrs. Reginald Franks, Toronto; Ethel, Mrs. Fred Lemcke, Sault Ste. Mario, Ontario. Erle of Toronto. A brother Kenneth predeceased him in September 1964.

A resident of Furple Valley, the late Mr. Pruder's funeral was largely attended by friends from Toronto, Sault Ste. Marie, Owen Sound and Wiarton district.

Funeral service for the late Mr. Harry Pruder, who died on February 2, 1965, at the Bruce Peninsula and District Memorial Hospital, Wiarton, were held on February 5th from the Rankin Funeral Home, Wiarton.

Rev. John Crawford of the United Church, Purple Valley, conducted the service.

Pall bearers were Robert Glendillen, Jack Hyatt, Kenneth Couch, Kenneth Urbshott, Clifford Gilbert and Wilfred Pruder.

Temporary entombment, Bayview Mortuary.

Mr. W. C. Hambly of Purple Valley has been engaged by the Dent. of Indian Affairs to redecorate the Agent's residence at Cape Croker 35 YPS 996

PURPLE VALLEY

CONGREGATION MEETING OF UNITED CHURCH

The annual congregational meeting of the Purple Valley United Church was held Thursday evening, February 4th, at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Jas. McLean with a fair attendance.

Rev. John Crawford opened the meeting with a scripture reading and a prayer.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted. Then the financial reports were given by Hector Howe and Mrs. Hector Coveney. These showed no strong trends up or down. The session report was given by Rev. Crawford.

Mrs. Jas. Urbshott was elected to a three-year term as steward—to complete the Board of Stewards. Jas. McLean and Allan Howe are the other two members. Will, Crawford and Hector Coveney will remain as elders.

The other offices: secretary-treasurer, Hector Howe; M. and M. committee, Mr. and Mrs. Allan Howe; organist, Kaye Howe; auditors, Allan Howe and Jas. McLean; envelope secretary, Kaye Howe.

It was decided that the Board of Stewards manage the house to house canvass at their own discretion.

Rev. Mr. Crawford brought up the matter of who were the trustees of the church property. We decided that he should investigate this matter further so that this matter could be brought up to date.

It was decided to leave the salary contributions at \$375.00 for this year. Also, we decided to send fifteen dollars to CKNX "Singtime" program and ten dollars to the Capital funds project.

All joined in a benediction in closing after which Mrs. Mc-Lean served a lovely lunch.

ONLY SCHOOL OPEN

The Lion's Head area was completely cut off from the rest of the Bruce Peninsula Thursday, February 25, with all the schools being closed and no mail getting through. However on Friday the main road was open allowing the mail to get through and to the best of our knowledge the Lion's Head Public School was the only one open on the Bruce Peninsula on Friday, February 26.

Vol 7 lg 6